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March 15, 2023

Chair Varela and members of the Board,

On behalf of the Santa Clara & San Benito Counties Building & Construction Trades Council
representing 24 affiliates and over 35,000 members, I write to express our strong support for
the Pacheco Reservoir Expansion Project — and its feasibility.

As you know, this proposed expansion project will deliver much-needed water storage by
providing a 140,000-acre-foot facility for our region. Water is life and the infrastructure that
preserves its abundant quantity and quality is essential to both the health and economic
vitality of Santa Clara Valley.

In 2021, we experienced what a disappearing snowpack meant for the water supply for
Silicon Valley. Our region was in a water shortage emergency and begging for emergency
water transfers. Although the situation has changed due to much-needed rains, we could find
ourselves in the same situation sooner, rather than later without adequate water storage.

Pacheco Reservoir will be a place to store water when it rains as much as what we have just
experienced. It is possible that if the Pacheco Dam were in place last week, a portion of the
peak flows might have been kept out of the Pajaro River. This could have lessened the impact
on the vulnerable levy that failed, and unfortunately flooded the Pajaro community.

In addition, the Pacheco Project would not only provide thousands of well-paid construction
jobs for our members, but it would also establish new, high-quality habitat for the threatened
South Central Coast Steelhead Trout along Pacheco Creek.

Securing water supply for residents and the environment is exactly what California voters
supported with Proposition 1 in 2014. The Pacheco Project has been awarded over $500
million dollars in funding from an outside source, this is an opportunity we cannot turn our
backs on.

We urge the Board to continue its work on studying the feasibility of this proposed critical
project — with environmental benefits, economic benefits, and water supply and water storage
benefits.

Sincerely,
David Bini
Executive Director
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